
         Council Meeting                 

         January 24, 2022 

 The City Council met in special session pursuant to adjournment at 4:00 o’clock P.M. on 

January 24, 2022. A quorum was declared by Mayor Deb De Haan. The meeting was held in the 

Council Chambers, City Hall, 125 Central Ave SE, Orange City, Iowa. 

 Members Present: Council members Aaron Beadner, Rod De Boer, Daron De Jong, Steve 

Roesner, and Tony Vande Brake 

 Staff: Earl Woudstra, Kent Anderson, Matt Van Schouwen, and Mark Gaul 

 Guests: Doug Calsbeek and Mike Hofman 

 Agenda: A motion was made by Council member Tony Vande Brake and duly seconded 

by Council member Daron De Jong approving the tentative agenda as the official agenda. On call 

of the roll motion carried. The vote was as follows: AYES: Tony Vande Brake, Rod De Boer, 

Aaron Beadner, Daron De Jong, Steve Roesner; NAYS: None 

 Set Public Hearing for Maximum Property Tax Dollars: A motion was made by Council 

member Rod De Boer and duly seconded by Council member Steve Roesner setting a public 

hearing for February 7, 2022 to set the maximum property tax levy for the fiscal year 2022-2023. 

On call of the roll the motion carried. The vote was as follows: AYES:  Rod De Boer, Aaron 

Beadner, Daron De Jong, Steve Roesner, Tony Vande Brake; NAYS:  None 

 Fiscal Year 2022-2023 Budget Discussions – Utility Funds: The Mayor and Council 

reviewed updated budget information from the general funds and reviewed the utility funds.   No 

official action was taken. 

 MOC-FV Community School Field Project Request: A motion was made by Council 

member Daron De Jong and duly seconded by Council member Tony Vande Brake approving a 

financial request from MOC-FV schools for enhancements to the field project at the new 

elementary school in the amount of $250,000 at the rate of $50,000 per year for five years, and 

the understanding that the facilities will be open to the public and the City recreation department 

will not be charged for any rental use of the facilities. On call of the roll the motion carried. The 

vote was as follows: AYES: Daron De Jong, Tony Vande Brake, Aaron Beadner; NAYS: Rod 

De Boer, Steve Roesner. 

 Adjournment: No further business appearing it was therefore moved by Council member 

Aaron Beadner and seconded by Council member Rod De Boer to adjourn. On call of the roll 

motion carried. The vote was as follows: AYES: Aaron Beadner, Rod De Boer, Daron De Jong, 

Tony Vande Brake, Steve Roesner; NAYS: None. Adjournment time was 6:31 o’clock P.M. 

 

                  _________________________________ 

                   Deb De Haan, Mayor 

 

ATTEST: ________________________________ 

      Janet Brown, City Clerk 


